
 WELCOME TO 
 STAHL MENNONITE CHURCH 

 1201 Soap Hollow Rd  ,  Johnstown, PA  15905 
 Pastor:  Jayne Byler 

 Lay Leaders:  Sonya Horsley, Joy Cotchen, Neil Lehman 

 Pastor Cell Phone:  (330) 224-3944 
 Church Phone:  (814) 288-5523 

 E-Mail:  stahlmennonite@gmail.com 

 ******************************************************** 

 April 9, 2023 

 WORSHIP SERVICE – 10:30 A.M. 
 Worship Leader:  Neil Lehman 

 Music Leader:  Rachel Allen & Sonya Horsley 

 Easter Sunday 
 “  Shaped by Life in Christ  ” 

 We Gather 
 Prelude Music: “Glory Hallelujah” from The Soil and The Seed vol 6 #4 

 Welcome and Announcements 
 Music: “Christ the Lord is Risen Today” VT 346 
 Call to Worship and Prayer (  based on Psalm 118:21–24  ) 

 Leader:  Alleluia! Christ is risen! 
 All:  Christ is risen indeed! Alleluia! 
 Leader:  We thank you, God, that you have answered us 

 and have become our salvation. 
 People:  The stone that the builders rejected 

 has become the chief cornerstone. 
 This is the Lord’s doing; 
 it is marvelous in our eyes. 

 All:  This is the day that the Lord has made; 
 let us rejoice and be glad in it. 

 Leader:  Alleluia! Christ is risen! 
 All:  Christ is risen indeed! Alleluia! 

 Sharing Ourselves 
 Music: “Now the Green Blade Riseth” VT 353 

 We Hear God’s Word 
 Old Testament:  Psalm 118:21–24 
 Confession and Silent Reflection 

 Leader:  Lord, we stand in awe at the thought of your 
 resurrection. 

 People:  Can this really be true? Did this really 
 happen? 
 What kind of power is this? 

 Leader:  What does this mean for our lives? For your 
 church? 

 People:  We confess to the Lord . . . 
 (  silent prayer  ) 

 Leader:  Lord, heal our every thought of disbelief in 
 your presence and power. 
 As you revealed yourself to your followers on 
 that day, 
 come to us with your delight and love. 

 All:  With joyful hearts, we renew our relationship 
 with you. Amen. 

 New Testament Reading: Matthew 28:1–10 
 Message: “We Thought You Were Dead!” – Jayne 

 We Respond 
 Music:  “  The Strife is O’er” VT 350 

 Testimony: 
 Leader:   Early in the morning, 

 a voice in a guarded graveyard, 
 empty cloths and footsteps in the dew 
 proved that you had risen, 
 that you had come back to those and for those 
 who had forgotten, denied, and destroyed you. 



 People:   God raised Jesus from the dead, 
 freeing him from the agony of death, 
 because it was impossible for death 
 to keep its hold on him. 

 Leader:  God has raised Jesus to life, 
 and we are all witnesses of the fact.   (Acts 2:24,  32) 

 People:  Praise be to the God and Father 
 of our Lord Jesus Christ! 
 In his great mercy he has given us new birth 
 into a living hope 
 through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead. 
 (1 Pet. 1:3) 

 Leader:   Early in the morning, 
 this body of believers gather together, 
 one in faith and hope, 
 one in purpose: 

 People:  To believe in and worship you, 
 the one Lord, Jesus Christ, 
 To live forgiven and thankful lives, 
 and to celebrate the victory over death 
 and the promise of eternal life. 

 Cheri TerHaar (  c2terhaar@sbcglobal.net  ) 
 Shaping the Clay 

 We Go Out 
 Sending Song:  “  Christ Be All Around Me” VT 848 
 Sending Words 

 ******************************************************** 

 Bulletin Editor for April:  Shana – 814-288-0171 
 Front Table for April:  Worship Committee 
 St. Francis Sharing & Caring Item for April:  Toilet  Paper 
 Offering:  04/02/2023 – $3,222.70 – General Fund 

 100.00 – Iglesia Menonita 
 125.00  – Lahash Rice & Beans 

 $3,447.70 

 Stahl Mennonite Church 

 . 
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 *******************COMING EVENTS******************** 

 April Mission Offering: Iglesia Menonita del Cordero in Brownsville, 
 Texas 

 Sunday, April 9, 6:30am: Easter Sunrise Service & Breakfast at 
 Hunsberger Farm 

 Sunday, April 9, 10:30: Easter Sunday Worship 
 Tues., April 11, 6:00: Lay Leaders 
 Wed, April 12, 7:00: Church Council 
 Mon-Thu, Apr 24-27: AMC Spring Pastor’s Bible Study at Laurelville 

 **************NOTES & ANNOUNCEMENTS************** 

 Happy Birthday:  Wish the following a Happy Birthday  today or send 
 them a card this week: Wed. April 12 – Kathy Thomas; Fri., April 14 – 
 Riley Allen 

 Jayne plans to be in the office on Wed and Fri  .  She  can be contacted 
 at any time by calling 330-224-3944 or emailing 
 stahlmennonite@gmail.com  . 

 Hearing assistance headphones  are available at the  back of the 
 sanctuary 

 Please Correct Email address for Jen Petro in the most recent 
 Directory.  It should be  Jeniferlyn.petro@gmail.com 

 Thank you for all the empty prescription bottles to help Highland 
 Health Clinic.  They currently have enough bottles  for the time being. 
 We will stop collecting for now. 

 Keystone Family Alliance is hosting Show Hope's "Hope for the 
 Journey Conference"  on Saturday May 6 from 9am-5pm  at St. Paul's 
 Presbyterian Church, 1845 N. Center Ave. Somerset. This conference is 
 designed to encourage and equip parents and caregivers meeting the 
 everyday needs of children impacted by adoption and/or foster care. It is 
 also a much-needed resource for churches, agencies, teachers, and 
 organizations in their care and support of the families and 
 communities they serve. Register 

 at   https://form-usa.keela.co/hope-for-the-journey-somerset   and 
 contact   lydia@keyfam.org   with questions or for more  info. 
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 Our Mission Offering for April is Iglesia Menonita del Cordero in 
 Brownsville, Texas.  Brownsville is a border city  between Mexico and 
 the US.  The  church is located about two blocks from  a Shelter that has 
 been receiving immigrant asylum seekers.  The church  started seeing the 
 overflow of the immigrants and those that were being kicked out and 
 began embracing them.  They are a small congregation, so it was hard to 
 meet all of their needs.  They started with food, water and clothing. They 
 now have a ministry called “Mi Projimo” (my neighbor) and thru the 
 financial help others have given, are paying their trips to San Antonio, 
 TX.   There they get enrolled in a different organization to pay for their 
 final destination.  They also have a Children’s ministry  for community 
 children.  Their parents or family do not go to any church.  They 
 embrace the kids and the family with events and weekly children’s 
 church.  You will be hearing more of their ministry on April 23 during 
 worship. 

 Laurel View Village will be holding its annual basket party!  It will 
 be held on the campus of LVV from 11-7, May 3,4,5 and 10-1, May 6. 
 Winning tickets will be drawn Saturday, May 6 at 2pm on Facebook live. 
 Winners will be posted on Facebook and the website.  Donations of 
 baskets are welcome and proceeds of this event benefit the Caring Fund 
 for residents who have exhausted their financial resources.  For more 
 details call Barb Cotchen at 814-208-4015. 

 There are many ways to give to Stahl Mennonite Church.  Sharing 
 your time and talents on Sunday morning and throughout the week help 
 keep our ministry alive.  We also count on the financial support of those 
 able to give.  Because of rising costs, our giving will need to increase. 
 By adding a few dollars each time you give, we will be better able to 
 meet our expenses.  Thank you for the generous giving  of your 
 finances.  Without each of you we would not be able  to do the work of 
 the church.  An easy way to make sure your offering is not missed, when 
 you are away is through the electronic giving option on our webpage. 
 (Remember that you can cover the cost of processing the donation as 
 well.).     How ever you give, know that  the work  of Stahl Mennonite 
 Church cannot happen without you  ! 
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 The  trustees are looking for  anyone interested or  know anyone who 
 would be interested in  mowing/trimming  the church.  The trustees are 
 also looking for anyone interested in helping to  sweep  the sanctuary  of 
 the church only.  Please contact Curt Lichtenfels 814-242-5712. 

 ****************** PRAYER REQUESTS****************** 

 Jayne Byler  Heather Vitko          Rhonda Baldwin (praise) 
 Prospect Homes Residents     Ruby Barrett-Ross      Jen Deitkie (praise) 
 Daniel’s great nephew            Mike Lappi           Tornado victims 
 Olga Roman Family (Death)          Whitey & Linda Gindlesperger 
 Teachers/students – School shootings 
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